## CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING SEPTEMBER 10, 2013

PRESENT: Janet Brown, Chairperson and Bill Tiffany, Member & Recording Secretary

ABSENT: Robert Gordon, Trustee

The meeting came to order @5:00pm

- 1. Motion by Janet Brown to accept the minutes of the July 30, 2013 meeting, second by Bill Tiffany, the vote showed all in favor. There was no Trustees meeting in August 2013.
- 2. We will apply for C.I.P. Funding to replace 805 ft. of fencing in the "Pine Grove" Cemetery. We have contacted Andy Spielberger about a section of stonewall in "Pine Grove" Cemetery that needs to be repaired. The fencing is proposed to be done in 2014, and the stonewall repair work will be done in 2015.
- 3. Janet will contact Ed Ferguson about three dead pine trees that need to be taken down in "Pine Grove" cemetery, as they are a liability concern.
- 4. We had a brief discussion about the repair of the broken and uprooted head stones in the "Oil Mill" Cemetery.
- 5. Andy Spielberger has finished the repair work at the cemetery on Mountain Road. He is now working on two cemeteries on Maplewold Road. After those are completed, he will do some work on the wall at "Collins" Cemetery on Reservoir Drive.
- 6. Janet will speak to Naomi Bolton about trying to find a new Sexton for the cemeteries.

Meeting adjourned at 5:52pm

Respectfully submitted, William F. Tiffany Recording Secretary